Amador-Calaveras Consensus Group

Meeting Notes – January 20th, 2010 


Attendees:

Derek DuHamel
Robert Smith

Jesus Arredondo

Charles Jonard

Doug Barber

Pat Ferrell

Jan Bray

Bill Haigh

Lorna Dobrovolny

Susan McMorris

Katherine Evatt

Briana Creekmore

Stephanie Lucero

John Hoffman

Tina Welch

Teresa McClung

Elissa Brown

Adele Baroni

Vivian Wilson

Dave Wilson

Steve Wilensky

Brandon Sanders

Kathy Rodriguez

USFS (Stanislaus)

Tina Welch and Teresa McClung in attendance.  Sourgrass bids will open in a week.  A meeting was held in West Point to share information on stewardship contracting.  There are concerns associated with this that are discussed later in the meeting under the contractors agenda item.

USFS (El Dorado)

Doug Barber and Pat Ferrell in attendance.  Lost Horse project off of Highway 88 will be coming out.  Possible that the contractors group can compete for this project.

BLM

Bill Haigh in attendance.  Six parcels have been identified as high-priority.  Brian Mulhollen is in training for the next few months and will begin finalizing these projects once he returns.  Skull Flat project is finished.  Big Lily Gap project is in process and will have a focus on piloting methods geared toward providing Buena Vista with chips.

Indian Dispute Resolution Services, Inc.
Stephanie Lucero in attendance.  The organization works with tribes on inter tribal and agency dispute resolution.  They also administer a forest-based economic development program.  A main focus is the National Forest Planning Rule revisions, and ensuring tribal interests are represented.  Initiating a hazardous fuels training program for 20-30 tribal members in Tuolumne, with the opportunity also presented to Calaveras tribal members (CHIPS).  This program will train crews in multiple disciplines, with the result being certification from the Bureau of Indian Affairs.  Currently accepting applications.  There is a need for additional funding to expand the size of the training group.

IDRS is also hosting an “inter-Cultural Communications workshop” on Feb 2-4 in Tuolumne and March 9-11 near the Seqouia NF.  

Buena Vista Biomass Power LLC
Jesus Arredondo in attendance.  Permitting is moving forward.  Permits must be in place prior to any hiring activity.  There will be 60 temporary constructions jobs initially, which will last 4-5 months.  There is a need for 2 hires right away.  BV is coordinating with Motherlode Job Training and CIMC to find candidates.  Amador Chamber of Commerce has endorsed the project.  Technical Advisory Committee meeting this afternoon will address CEQA for the project.  It will be followed by a 30 public comment period.  The remainder of the financing hinges on the permit approvals.

The Amador County Air Pollution Control District is hosting a public workshop on January 28th in Ione.  Jesus will send information. 
Calaveras Works and Human Services

Adele Baroni in attendance.  Adele gave an overview of the 80/20 program.  The Board has approved the paid work experience program, which is funded through federal funding acquired by the County.  ARRA funds are available through this program through September.  County will pay 80% of wages, with the remaining 20% covered by the employer.  Employer’s contribution can be in the form of in-kind.  Employee prospects must be in the welfare-to-work program.  Workers compensation coverage is provided by the State.  Employee prospects must be at least 18 years old.
CalFire

Jan Bray in attendance.  CalFire has been coordinating with contractors group.  Existing funding expires in April and June, respectively.  Inmate crews are doing a lot of work.  CA State Firesafe Council Clearinghouse funds are available to Firesafe councils.  Clearinghouse grants allow for maintenance this year.

Contractors Update – Sourgrass Stewardship Project

The contractors got together and worked on developing a proposal for the Sourgrass Project.  After doing research on saw log prices (with SPI and Terra Bella) there is apparently no market for the logs, and therefore the contractors group is not able to bid on the project.  Also, the group found itself in direct competition with SPI, which is a logical purchaser of the logs should the group get the contract.  More lead time was requested for the next project.  Lobbying activity is needed in order to level the playing field for smaller businesses.

Forest Service Timber Contracting Overview – Pat Ferrel, EDNF Timber Sale Contracting Officer.

EDNF switched to Integrated Resource Management Contracts.  IN the past, sawlogs would offset the fuels management costs.  This resulted in a retained receipts fund which is now being used to backfill reductions in the Forest’s fuels budget.
EDNF has now employed th eservice contract, which uses the retained receipts from previous years to accomplish fuel reduction goals.

Please reference the scanned documents, which were provided by Pat Ferrell, for more information.

Next Meeting

The next meeting will take place at the West Point Veterans Hall on February 24th beginning at 9:30am
